


This commemorative issue celebrates the last 40 years 
of giving and is dedicated to our board of directors, our 
exceptional team, our volunteers, our tireless hospital 

providers and associates, and most importantly our donors. 
We cannot possibly count the number of lives you have 
changed. Together, we have created a legacy of giving.
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A Legacy of Giving

Howard Young Foundation Staff (Left to Right) Jessie Halverson, Jessica Bland,  Elizabeth Gering Duemmel, and Erin Biertzer

Dr. Kate Newcomb. Read about her legacy on Page 6.

2014 Spirit Helicopter at the hangar supported 
by HYF Donors. Read more on Page 8.

1984 HYF Incorporation. Read more on Page 6.
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Dear Friend,

Howard Young Foundation’s 40th Anniversary is a significant milestone that 
we celebrate with gratitude. Healthcare is hugely important to any community. 
Over the past four decades, the Howard Young Foundation (HYF) has honored 
the vision of our founding healthcare philanthropists to establish first class 
medical care and made the defining difference for our not-for-profit hospitals.

I got behind healthcare when I saw such a wonderful philanthropist, Howard 
Young, donate to build our hospital and help healthcare in northern Wisconsin. 
As a business owner, we have a responsibility to the whole community, so when 
I was asked to support the hospitals and later join the HYF Board of Directors, 
I was very happy to do it. It has been an honor to work alongside our board of 
directors, hospitals, patients, friends and donors to solve the greatest health 
care needs of the community for all these years.

The seeds of philanthropy grow in strong relationships and established trust. 
Donors want to trust the organization they give their money to, and need 
to know that every donation makes a positive impact in our community. 
Because people trust the Foundation, they come forward and give so that great 
healthcare is available to all residents and visitors to the Northwoods. 

This issue is a celebration of our last 40 years together, a culmination of the 
contributions of many individuals over the years. We recognize that our success 
is because of you, our donors, who are passionate about advancing healthcare for 
our community. Through your generous support, the Howard Young Foundation 
will continue to build our legacy of giving that will inspire generations to come.

Sincerely,

B O A R D  O F  
D I R E C T O R S
TRIG SOLBERG  
Board Chairman

ERIN BIERTZER  
President

ALDO MADRIGRANO  
Vice Chairman

MARK PITMAN  
Secretary

GREG NICKLAUS  
Treasurer

CARRIE HOYE  
Executive Committee  
Member at Large &  
Marketing Committee Chair

MOLLY AHLBORN 

DICK GUSTAFSON 

BILL HOPPER

TOM JOYCE

RICHARD REINHART, MD

JUDY RUSSELL 

GLENN SCHIFFMANN

BARRY SEIDEL, MD  

TERI THEILER

GREGG WALKER 

Trig Solberg

Erin Biertzer

Trig Solberg,  Board Chairman
Howard Young Foundation

Erin Biertzer,  President
Howard Young Foundation

Since 1984, over 12,000 donors have generously contributed 107,000 gifts 
totaling $46 million to advance healthcare right here in our community.

THANK YOU FOR CARING

I N S P I R I N G  A  L E G A C Y

The Chairmen of the 
Howard Young Foundation

John Hanson  
Founding Chairman 

of the Howard Young 
Foundation, 1984-1987

Arthur 
Jacobsen, MD 

1987-1993

Ray Rubin 
1993-1996

Don Wachholz 
1996-2011

Trig Solberg 
2011-Present

Our Mission
The Howard Young Medical Center was built in 1977 through 
a very generous bequest provided by philanthropist Howard 
Young. Bearing his name to honor his philanthropic gift, 
the Foundation was established in 1984 to advance the 
health and wellness of all people in the communities 
we serve through your charitable support.
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An anniversary goes beyond marking time; it is a 
collection of meaningful moments, challenges and 
achievements. Beginning with Dr. Kate Newcomb’s 
Million Penny Campaign, the vision of bringing 
first-class medical care to the Northwoods area was 

achieved with the opening 
of Lakeland Memorial 
Hospital in 1954.

Healthcare philanthropy 
in the Northwoods took 
a giant leap forward 
because of the vision of 
philanthropist Howard 
Young, who in 1972 donated 
$20 million and established 
an endowment to build and 

sustain a larger and more modern hospital. This 
bequest, the largest to a hospital in the country 
at the time, completed Howard Young Medical 
Center (HYMC) so that our community would 
have the finest facilities and continue to attract 
outstanding doctors.

“Before the Foundation was formed, we donated 
to local healthcare through the Monticello Society, 
a group of local individuals who each pledged to 
gift $1,000 per year until they reached a $10,000 

goal,” said Trig Solberg, donor, local business 
owner, HYF Board of Directors member since 1996 
and Chairman since 2010.  

Understanding that no gift is too small, Glenda 
Haug, former HYF Board member, HYF donor, and 
nurse, co-founded the annual giving program called 
the Bonhomie Club in 1980. “I’m a retired nurse 
and I’ve always loved healthcare,” stated Glenda. 
“Investing in healthcare is a great way to give back 
and to help others.” Annual membership in the 
Bonhomie Club signifies a charitable contribution 
of $100 or more each year. Club members enjoy 
knowing their gifts help maintain and improve the 
level of excellence and innovation that has defined 
our hospitals since they opened their doors. 

 “It started out small, but one of the things I 
think I felt good about was getting the employees 
involved so that they felt like they had a tie or 
a commitment to the place where they work,” 
Glenda said. Thanks to Glenda’s leadership, 
the Bonhomie Club includes many hospital 
employees who embody healthcare philanthropy 
not only through their time and talents daily on a 
professional basis, but also support our hospitals 
with their generous gifts. 

Bearing Howard Young’s name to honor his 
philanthropic gift, the Howard Young Foundation 
was established in 1984. The formation of the 
Foundation brought all the donors and healthcare 
philanthropic efforts under one umbrella. 

Over the past forty years the sole purpose of the 
Foundation has been to actively seek and invest 
charitable support for our two local not-for-profit 
hospitals, Howard Young Medical Center and 
Aspirus Eagle River Hospital. 

The promise of healthcare philanthropy is the 
ability to change and save lives. Donations large and 
small have been used for state-of-the-art hospital 
equipment, facilities, training and innovative 
programs. All these efforts, all these meaningful 
moments, have given us the great healthcare we 
have today and changed this community from 
being a place to vacation to a place where people 
can build a life. Because of our donors, we don’t 
need to imagine life without our hospitals and the 
life-changing healthcare we all have access to.

“Healthcare is hugely important to any 

community and we all want 
to see really good healthcare,” 
Trig stated. “Being in business 
up here for 53 years, we know 
a lot of people in northern 
Wisconsin, and they’re just 
wonderful people that come 
from all over the country, 
different walks of life. They 
understand that something 
might happen and when 
it does, they might need 
healthcare. Over the years, 
through some of these 
friendships that I have, 
they’ve been very generous 
and given to our Foundation.”

If he could, Trig would 
thank each donor individually.

“I want to let our donors 
know that when they trust us 
with their gifts, they can be sure 
each penny is used to enhance local healthcare,” 
he said. “And we’re going to work our hardest to 
make sure that we have the best healthcare we can 
possibly have for our small community up here 
in northern Wisconsin for a long time to come.”

Will you be the next Howard Young?

Make a gift to the Howard Young Foundation one  
of your meaningful moments. Give today 
at howardyoungfoundation.org.

Through 
the years

Investing in 
healthcare  is 
a great way to 
give back and 
to help others.”
–  G L E N DA H AU G  
Former RN, HYF Board member ('87-'95), 
and HYF donor since 1979. 

The Foundation 
provides us 
with excellent 
equipment and 
tools that we need 
to do our jobs, but 
the ultimate goal 
is better patient 
care. Donating 
is something 
I can easily 
do to support 
that goal.”

S E E D S  O F  P H I L A N T H R O P Y

A Timeless Vision

Howard Young’s $20 million 
bequest to create Howard 

Young Medical Center
Pictured: Howard Young

1972
Bonhomie Club  

co-founded by Glenda 
Haug and Brad Holmes

1980
Howard Young 

Foundation  
was formed

Pictured:John Hanson

1984

–  S U SA N  O H L S S O N 
RN at HYMC for 32 years, and HYF donor 
since 2004 through the Howard Young  
Medical Center’s Employee Giving Program.

1954
Opening of Lakeland 

Memorial Hospital
Pictured: Dr. Kate Newcomb
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Brad Holmes, former Howard Young 
Foundation (HYF) President, has 
witnessed phenomenal giving during 
his lifetime. In 1977 he was present at 
the ribbon cutting for the hospital built 

through Howard Young’s $20 million 
bequest. As the Director of Development 

for Howard Young Medical Center 
(HYMC) in 1980, he understood that annual 

giving would be important to healthcare 
sustainability, so he started the 

Monticello Society and with Glenda 
Haug founded the Bonhomie Club. 
“People give because they want to 
be part of the mission and move 
it forward,” Brad said. “And we 
wanted people to become more 
engaged and involved with the 
hospital.”

He left the Northwoods 
a couple years later to 
pursue a career in healthcare 
philanthropy. By 2006 he 
was Senior Vice President of 
MedStar Health and oversaw 11 

foundations. While in that role, he received a call 
from John Lund, his friend and HYF President, 
inviting him to return to the Northwoods to 
begin to build a comprehensive gift and bequest 
program at HYF.

“I thought how fun it would be to come back 
and finish my career where I began,” Brad 
recalled. “So I did.” In 2009 he returned to the 
Northwoods and HYF.

Before he even accepted John’s offer, he 
already knew two people that he wanted to 
enlist in providing philanthropic leadership. 
“I remember standing on the putting green at 
Minocqua Country Club, and talking with Trig 
when I first got back,” Brad said. “He asked me 
what my mission was going to be and after briefly 
informing him, I ended by smiling at him and said, 
I’d be coming for him. He smiled back (…I think).”

He worked with the Foundation staff and Board 
of Directors to revitalize the Bonhomie Club and 
incorporated a dinner event to recognize donors. 
However, he had a vision that went even further. 
“People give their money and support to things 
that have a positive impact on the community 
in which they live and work. They give to people 
and projects that make a difference in their lives,” 
Brad said. “The hospital contains all that, but we 

needed to advance the Foundation’s 
efforts and move ahead so more could 
be accomplished.”

At that point, the Foundation 
developed a Case for Support and 
initiated the Imagine our Future 
Campaign with the ambitious goal 
of raising $60 million. Our local 
hospitals were under Ministry 
Healthcare and during that period 
agreed to match each donation 
received from the community. Today, 
Aspirus still supports matching many 
HYF campaigns. Board members 
chaired development committees 
focused on major gifts, planned giving, annual 
giving, physicians, Women’s Legacy Council, 
marketing, and finance. These committees were 
led by dedicated members of the community and 
philanthropic efforts picked up steam.

Don Wachholz, a wonderful Chairman of the 
Board for many years, was stepping down so John 
and Brad asked then Vice Chairman, Trig Solberg, 
to become Chairman of the Board in 2011. Trig 
wanted to see the Foundation grow, and his 
vision, along with the leadership of the board of 
directors, has made a remarkable difference for 
our community in the delivery of quality health-
care programs.

At Brad’s invitation, Aldo Madrigrano joined 
the board in 2011 and became Vice Chairman, a 
position he still holds today. “I think the proudest 
moments are seeing what the Foundation has 
done and how well it’s helped the hospitals in 

northern Wisconsin stay up to date with some 
of the newest equipment and skills,” Aldo said. 
“It’s unbelievable to know that we have all this 
right here and we can depend on it.”  Aldo and 
Brad credit Board Chairman Trig Solberg, all the 
board members, the Foundation staff and the 
many, many donors for all the successes since 
the Foundation began.  

“The whole thrust was to build a culture 
of philanthropy with the Howard Young 
Foundation,” Brad said. “And it certainly 
happened. It’s about inspiration and impactful 
giving and the individual desire to see how 
personal giving can change the lives of others. 
That’s what makes it all worthwhile.”

Imagine what individual and family philan-
thropy can do for our community. Give 
today at howardyoungfoundation.org.

G R O W I N G  P H I L A N T H R O P Y

Imagine Our Future

da Vinci Surgical System New Helicopter Hangar 3D MammographyHeart Care Center of Excellence 128-slice Dual Source CT Scanner Emergency Services for Our Hospitals

I’ve seen people in my career go 
beyond what they ever thought they 
might donate, and it is usually around 
something important to them and their 
family. If you see an article or a story 
that inspires you, please reach out to 
the Howard Young Foundation.”
–  B R A D  H O L M E S
Former HYF President, Signature Society member, and HYF donor since 1980.

 � �Brad Holmes, former HYF President, 
Signature Society member, and HYF 
donor since 1980.

2K
Over

donors have 
contributed 

to the Imagine 
Our Future 
Campaign

38K
Over

Gifts received 
for the Imagine 

Our Future 
Campaign
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Judy Russell, NP, Howard Young Foundation 
(HYF) Board Member and retired nurse knew early 
on that she had a deep love for healthcare and a 
passion for the Northwoods. Judy recalled, “When 
I was two years old, my family was vacationing 
in Woodruff and I became very ill. Doctor Kate 
saved my life. After that, my mom volunteered 
in her office once weekly for over a decade, and I 
developed a love for medicine.”

Judy continued to vacation in northern 
Wisconsin and later she and Ted, her husband, 
decided to retire to Minocqua. Once there she 
became active in volunteering and was soon 
invited to join the HYF Board by Brad Holmes, 
former HYF President. Brad was seeking to expand 
the role of women on the board and in philanthropy 
in the area. Judy imagined the impact this could 
have and immediately agreed to help.

“Susan Holmes, Brad’s wife, and I put our heads 
together,” Judy said. “Susan had this wonderful 
institutional knowledge from her past nursing 
experience, and I knew the women in the area who 

might be interested in working 
with us.”

Together, they shared 
their vision with women 
in the community, and 
in 2011 the Women’s 
Legacy Council (WLC), 

a subcommittee of the 
H YF Board, was 

born. The initial 
g roup of 16 

m e m b e r s 
was a cross-

s e c t i o n 

of the community, each with unique skills and 
a passion for healthcare and the Lakeland area.

“Our first year, the goal was education,” Judy said. 
“We took turns presenting to groups of women to 
inform them about local healthcare, insurance, and 
such. Then we started having events and raising 
money for things needed by the hospital. Our process 
was, and is, to engage, educate and empower.”

Another founding member, Cheryl Pitman, 
current WLC Chairperson, is proud of the group’s 
accomplishments and their impact on the quality 
of healthcare in the Northwoods. The Foundation 
and our Hospitals have a cohesive partnership, 
which ensures that WLC understands the 
healthcare needs in our community to focus on 
for their annual projects.

The first Women’s Legacy Council campaign was 
for the Howard Young Medical Center (HYMC) 
Heart Care Center of Excellence. After that, it was 
the CT Scanner, then Early Detection Here and 
Now to raise funds for 3D Mammography. Then 
came the Tick-Borne Illness Center, Rising STAR 
Transition Center, and patient care at Seasons 
of Life Hospice House. This year’s campaign will 
again benefit 24/7 patient care at Seasons of Life 
Hospice House. 

“I think women are extraordinary philanthropists 
because they have the vision and the ability to 
influence change,” Cheryl remarked. “We also 
celebrate our accomplishments and have fun while 
supporting our community.”

To learn more about the Women’s Legacy Council or 
to make a gift to support healthcare in our commu-
nity, please contact the Howard Young Foundation at 
715.439.4005 or go to howardyoungfoundation.org.

In 1972, Walter Olson, a Chicago business owner 
and summer resident of northern Wisconsin, made 
a philanthropic legacy gift to support medical 
education here. This money was used to establish 
an education fund for the physicians at Lakeland 
Memorial Hospital, now known as Howard Young 
Medical Center (HYMC). Impressed by the excep-
tional care he had received from medical staff, it 
was Walter’s goal to help hospital staff stay on 
the forefront of medical knowledge and tech-
nical skills, ensuring a long-term benefit to the 
community. The Walter Olson Committee, now a 
committee of the Howard Young Foundation, was 
established in 1972 to oversee the fund.

Dr. Barry Seidel, HYF Board member and Walter 
Olson Committee representative, and past Chair, 
has been involved since its inception. According 
to Dr. Seidel, throughout the years, community 
physicians have used this fund to learn new skills 

including robotic surgery, endoscopy, 
colonoscopy, laparoscopic surgery and 
so much more.

Joelle A. Wennlund, M.D. is a Board-
Certified OB-GYN and Board-Certified 
in Obesity Medicine at HYMC and 

member of the Walter Olson Committee. Thanks 
to funds recently received from the Walter Olson 
Committee, Dr. Wennlund was able to attend a 
World Conference on hysteroscopy, a procedure 
used to evaluate and treat uterine abnormalities. 
She also received funding to participate in 
certification from the American College of 
Culinary Medicine and certification in physical 
fitness training. This training will help further 
educate patients and staff about medication 
management, healthy eating and lifestyles.

“The support that I received from The Howard 
Young Foundation and the Walter Olson Committee 
has been practice-changing,” Dr. Wennlund said. 
“It is heartwarming to know that we have such 
caring people who are truly invested in supporting 
physicians and patients in this community.”

W O M E N ’ S  L E G A C Y  C O U N C I L

Caring for Our Community
T H E  W A L T E R  O L S O N  C O M M I T T E E

Educating  
Our Future

Tick-Borne 
Illness Center

Hospice  
Patient Care

Rising STAR 
Transition 

Center

Heart Care 
Center

CT Scanner

3D 
Mammography

The support that I received from 
The Howard Young Foundation 
and the Walter Olson Committee 
has been practice-changing.”

FOCUSED ON 
FAMILY AND 

COMMUNITY, 
WLC HAS 

SUPPORTED:

HYMC Medical 
Staff members 

elected by 
Medical Staff

HYF Board 
members

Ex Officio 
members:  

HYMC President, 
HYMC Director 

of Medical 
Education

–  J O E L L E  W E N N LUN D,  M D
Women's Health at Howard Young Medical Center

� �Susan Holmes (left), Judy Russell (right), Co-founders of WLC

Committee 
Membership
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Erin Biertzer spent many years vacationing in the 
Northwoods with her husband Scott, a Lakeland 

Union Alumni. She had a very 
successful career in banking 
that brought her from Seattle 
to England and back again 
before making the decision to 
move to Minocqua full time in 
2013 with her family. The quality 
of the area’s healthcare was 
an important consideration, 
she had already experienced 
what everyone says – the care 
is amazing and the equipment 
rivals what is available in large 
metropolitan areas. Her neighbor 
and friend, Brad Holmes, 
President of the Howard Young 
Foundation (HYF) at the time, 
was eager to get her involved 

as a member of the board. Brad articulated why our 
not-for-profit hospitals rely on philanthropy and 
helped her imagine what our community would have 
been like if Dr. Kate and Howard Young hadn’t built 
those hospitals here. His passion was infectious and 
the importance to the community was clear, and Erin 

was honored to join the board later that year.
“As soon as I met Erin, I thought, this woman 

is so bright, so talented. I need her involved,” 
Brad recalled. “She was very engaged as a 
board member when I was still there. I just 

knew that she would be a great leader on 
the board.” 

After 4 years on the board, Erin 
became HYF President in 2017, 

prepared to usher the Foundation 

into its next phase of growth. “I had the pleasure 
of working with 17 Board of Directors who each 
had incredible backgrounds, great relationships 
built on trust, and a real passion for helping 
healthcare change and save lives.” Erin said. “We 
had leadership and a culture of philanthropy, and 
as the healthcare landscape evolved locally and 
nationally, HYF evolved too.”

It was through two innovative ideas presented by 
board members that HYF was catapulted into the 
next phase of philanthropy – Autism Services and 
Tick-Borne Illness Research and Treatment. “The 
legacy that people leave isn’t just in their donations, 
it is also in ideas and taking risks. Autism Services 
and the Tick-Borne Illness Center were two very 
important needs in our community that no one had 
tackled yet, and I am very proud we did,” said Erin. 
These two campaigns have increased our donor 
base by bringing in new things they are passionate 
about, expanded services in our community, and 
brought people to the area. More importantly, 
our donors provided students with a unique 
learning environment leading to employment 
and independence and have helped thousands of 
patients suffering from tick-borne illness find hope 
and healing.

The legacy of HYF started with individuals who 
wanted to make a difference and continues because 
of our collective community.  “I’d like to honor 
our board of directors who provide leadership, 
our exceptional team who gets things done with 
accuracy for every donor, our volunteers who give 
generously of their time and talents, our tireless 
hospital associates who provide exceptional 
care, and our donors who inspire us with their 
generous gifts,” Erin stated. “Together, we have 
created a legacy of giving.” The future health of 
our community hinges on acting. Join us and make 
a difference today. 

“A friend once told me that “a strong community 
and family is integral to raising our next generation 
of community leaders”,” said Doug McCoy, HYF 
donor and autism spectrum disorder (ASD) 
advocate. The Autism Services Fund at the Howard 
Young Foundation (HYF) is doing just that - 
building a community of healthcare providers, 
educators and passionate donors who are changing 
the outcomes for children with ASD. 

In 2017, HYF Board of Directors member and 
donor, Gregg Walker had a conversation with Doug 
about the rising number of children with ASD in the 
Northwoods and the lack of services and support 
available to help them. “It was alarming, and Gregg 
and I were determined to not turn a blind eye to 
these incredibly intelligent and talented young 
people.” In November of that year, the HYF Board 
of Directors established an Autism Services Fund, 
and by the end of the following month had already 
received gifts totaling $350,000. That generous 
support has never slowed.

Specialized behavioral, rehabilitation, speech, 
occupational and physical therapy services 
available to children with ASD continue to grow 
thanks to this special fund and Howard Young 

Medical Center (HYMC). Gifts from donors near 
and far have made it possible to establish and 
support Lakeland STAR School and Academy for 
grades 6-12, Rising STAR Transition Center for 
ages 18-21, and so much more. 

Younger children and their families benefit from 
the fund as well. Early diagnosis and intervention 
can dramatically improve the lives of children with 
ASD, and the lives of their families. That is why 
HYF worked with Aspirus Koller Behavioral Health 
Group and some of the providers working in the 
schools to create a local diagnostic team that can 
diagnose children as young as two years old. 

“HYF is a tremendous partner in the 
development of support for autism,” said Doug. 
“We have been blessed in this community that 
we have successful and passionate people who 
support these types of causes through HYF. I 
proudly support these efforts through HYF and 
will continue to do so.  It is the right and best thing 
to do for the Northwoods.”

You can help give children with ASD the support they 
need to become independent adults by making a gift to 
Autism Services today at howardyoungfoundation.org. 

B R A N C H I N G  O U T

A Legacy of Innovation

B R A N C H I N G  O U T

Beyond Autism Services

Erin is a visionary.   
She sees well beyond 
our daily operations and 
into the future needs 
of our community.  It 
is because of Erin’s 
leadership, her passion 
and her ability to 
collaborate with our 
community that we have 
leading-edge initiatives 
such as the Tick Center 
and the STAR Academy.”

–  C A R R I E  H OY E 
Executive Committee Member at Large, Marketing 

Committee Chair, Member of the HYF Board

� �Erin Biertzer, Current 
HYF President and 
donor since 2014.

Students who 
were previously 
nonverbal, now 
speak in front 
of crowds as 

advocates for 
STAR Academy

of Rising STAR 
students  

employed or 
volunteering in 
our community

students that 
have received 
the education 

& interventions 
they need

students have 
received their 

driver's license
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“I couldn’t even drive myself to my first 
appointment,” Grace Thompson recalled. “I met 
Kathy and Ashley and for the first time, someone 
understood how sick I was. They made me feel 
like I was their only patient. I cried with relief 
when I left my first appointment.” 

When former Howard Young Foundation 
(HYF) board member and donor, Jon Dobbs, 
first suggested a Northwoods tick-borne illness 
center, many patients in our endemic region 
were going undiagnosed and untreated. The 
CDC ranks Wisconsin 4th nationally for reported 
cases of Lyme disease. “Accredited hospitals can 
treat Lyme disease and therefore are considered 
a “treatment center.” To create a center that 

would differentiate HYMC, the driving factor 
was to treat patients with a more comprehen-
sive, research-based approach” said Dobbs. “By 
combining diagnosis, treatment, follow-up and 
research, the Tick-Borne Illness Center would 
draw patients from around the country and 
bolster the recruitment of physicians practicing 
in this field.”

It was the perfect time to act and be at the fore-
front of this growing field of medicine so those 
affected get the best diagnosis and treatment 
available right here in the Northwoods. With the 
support of the Foundation Board, the Women’s 
Legacy Council, the Waite-Kane Foundation, 
our hospitals, and our donors, HYF took on this 

leading-edge campaign and raised $3.2 million in 
just one year. Everyone knew someone who was 
suffering from a tick-borne illness and wanted to 
help. In September of 2019, the first ever Tick-
Borne Illness Center in the Midwest opened its 
doors within HYMC and began seeing patients. 
Over 5,000 patient visits have occurred since 2019. 
Over 75% of those visits were chronic cases, which 
means that patients have experienced symptoms 
for six months or more. The Center is leading the 
way and giving hope and healing to so many.

“It has been amazing to see the center grow 
and to reflect on all of the patients’ lives we have 
changed together as a team,” said Ashley Johnson, 
NP-BC. “We have grown from a private clinic to 
being a part of a major health system. As a result, 
we now receive referrals from providers within and 
outside the Aspirus system. To have the support 
of a major healthcare system and be allowed to 
treat our patients the way we do is unheard of in 
the Lyme community. We truly are pioneering the 
treatment of Lyme Disease.”

Most patients with a tick-borne illness face a 
long journey to get answers, visits to numerous 
doctors, extensive testing, and large amounts of 
skepticism. But at the Aspirus Tick-Borne Illness 
Center, staff provide patients reassurance, hope 
and healing so they can regain their health and 
return to living their lives to the fullest. 

“I am inspired by my patients. And I feel blessed 
to have the opportunity to be an active part of their 
journey towards healing,” Ashley stated.

“I would personally like to thank Erin, the entire 
HYF Board of Directors, and all other Foundation 
members for the opportunity to be involved with 
the Tick-Borne Illness Center,” Kathy McCaughn 
said. “It has changed my life to meet all the people 
helped by the Center’s staff. Thank you. You are 
each a 21st century Dr. Kate!”

To make an appointment, call the Aspirus Tick-
Borne Illness Center at 715.356.8702. You can 
make a gift to the Tick-Borne Illness Center 
Fund by visiting howardyoungfoundation.org

Since the early 1970s, thanks to your generosity, the Lakeland Pantry ensures 
our neighbors have what they need to meet basic needs. In 1997, the HYF Board of 
Directors approved integrating the Lakeland Pantry, which functions as a standing 
committee of HYF. As food costs continue to rise nationwide, we have seen a 
significant increase in the number of individuals and families who depend on the 
Lakeland Pantry. Your support has allowed us to expand our reach and enhance 
our services to meet the rising need in the communities we serve. 

Woody Hagge, 30 year volunteer, donor, and former Lakeland Pantry Board 
member recalled, "Working at the Pantry filled me with so much more emotional 
and spiritual sustenance than I was ever able to give back." A few months into 
volunteering, he carried a box of food out to a car. When the young boy in the 
car saw the box, he grabbed his father and exclaimed, "We have FOOD! LOTS of 
food!" Woody never forgot those words, and they have been an endless source of 
inspiration and motivation.

To support the Lakeland Pantry, donate today at howardyoungfoundation.org

B R A N C H I N G  O U T

Pioneering the Treatment 
of Tick-Borne Illness

James Thatcher,  
MD, LLMD

Ashley Johnson, 
NP-BC

476K
CDC estimates Lyme Disease 
infects 476,000 people a year. 

14 times more Americans 
than previously reported.

5K
Over

patient visits 
have occurred 

since 2019. 

75% 
Over

of those visits 
were chronic 
cases, which 
means that 

patients have 
experienced 

symptoms for 
six months 

or more.

I take comfort knowing 
the Pantry is so well stocked 
with compassionate and 
dedicated board members, 
volunteers and supporters.”
–  WO O DY H AG G E
30 year volunteer and former  
Lakeland Pantry Board Member

N E I G H B O R S  H E L P I N G  N E I G H B O R S

Lakeland Pantry

1 4  |  B R A N C H I N G  O U T :  P I O N E E R I N G  T H E  T R E A T M E N T  O F  T I C K - B O R N E  I L L N E S S B R A N C H I N G  O U T :  P I O N E E R I N G  T H E  T R E A T M E N T  O F  T I C K - B O R N E  I L L N E S S  |  1 5



Bill Hopper, a member of the Howard Young 
Foundation Board of Directors since 2013, has a 
deep connection to healthcare in the Northwoods 
and the lasting legacy of giving. 

“My family has been involved in the Northwoods 
since the 1920s,” Bill said. “My grandparents had a 
place on Trout Lake, and I started going up there 
when I was one year old. We would spend the 
summer in log cabins and do a lot of fishing.”

One summer morning when Bill was only seven 
years old, he woke to discover his left arm was 

paralyzed. Dr. Kate Newcomb immediately told 
his family that she feared it was polio. Because 
there was no hospital in the area yet, the family 
went to Mayo Clinic in Rochester, Minnesota. 
Doctors there confirmed Dr. Kate’s suspicion and 
Bill got the treatment he needed. 

In 1954, 15-year-old Bill watched Dr. Kate’s 
appearance on the nationally televised “This is 
your Life,” and followed the successful campaign 
to collect one million pennies that would be put 
toward the construction of a hospital in Woodruff. 

He was inspired by the generosity 
of gifts of pennies from people in 
the local community and across 
the country. All totaled, the 
campaign raised over $117,000 
and work on the new hospital 
began.

“Then in 1972 along came 
Howard Young, a very generous 
man who bequeathed enough 
money to build the badly 
needed hospital and establish 
a trust to benefit the hospital,” 
Bill recalled. “I think my wife, 
Marylin, and I got involved 
in giving mostly due to the 
memory of Howard Young and 
the desire to ensure that people 
in the Northwoods would have 
the best healthcare possible.”

Bill believes that everyone has 
an opportunity to give of their 
time, their money, or both. We 
all share a social responsibility 
to try to enhance local medical 
services. This is a responsibility 
he takes seriously.

When Bill was invited to join the Howard 
Young Foundation (HYF) Board of Directors, he 
jumped at the opportunity. He and his wife always 
wanted to be involved in helping with medical 
care wherever they lived, and this was a great 
way to do it. Bill still serves on the HYF board 
today and his wife Marilyn has been a member 
of the Women’s Legacy Council since 2016. The 
Hoppers have been donors since 1983 and are 
Extraordinary Benefactors who have supported 
the Imagine our Future campaign, the Tick-Borne 
Illness Center, Autism Services, and Hospice. In 
addition to their contributions, the Hoppers also 
established a charitable remainder trust, giving 
them the additional distinction of becoming 
Signature Society members of HYF.

“A charitable remainder trust is a way to 
give, and get a tax benefit when you do it,” he 
explained. “It’s based on your age and it’s not a 
full deduction. It grows by gaining interest, and 
you get income for the remainder of your life. 
There’s a trust in Marilyn and my name, and 
when both of us are gone, the money goes to 
the Foundation.”

Bill and Marilyn’s commitment to giving 
and contributing to the greater good of the 

community continues a legacy 
started by his father, and 
one they hope their children 
will continue. Legacy giving 
provides long-term stability 
for the Foundation’s efforts, 
while supporting the donor’s 
personal goals and interests. 
It is a way to secure the lasting 
benefit of healthcare to all in our 
community.

“The Foundation’s job is to 
improve medical care in the 
Northwoods and that includes 
Howard Young Medical Center 
and Aspirus Eagle River 
Hospital,” Bill stated. “I think 
that as long as those facilities or 

other needs arise, the Foundation will be there to 
enhance the medical services. The mission of the 
F oundation is critical, and the board will always 
be there to jump in full force. ”

The inspiration and generosity of those 
before us - Dr. Kate, Howard Young, and all 
of our legacy donors - helps ensure the gift of 
outstanding healthcare for generations to come. 

You too can leave a legacy and become a 
Signature Society Member. It's as simple 
as informing HYF of your decision 
to provide a legacy gift to support 
our mission and provide outstanding 
healthcare for future generations. 
Please contact us at  715-439-4005 for 
more information. 

L O O K I N G  I N T O  T H E  F U T U R E

A Legacy of Giving

Signature Society
The Howard Young Foundation’s Signature Society honors the individuals below 
who have chosen to leave a legacy through their wills, life income gifts and other 
estate plans.  These generous and caring individuals have made these important 
commitments to the Howard Young Foundation, Inc. to provide excellent medical 
and patient care programs for future generations.

The charitable individuals listed below have passed away and left estate plan gifts in 
generous support of Howard Young Foundation, Inc.  We honor their gifts in perpetuity.

• Gerald and Christine Brost

• Chris and Sheila Clough

• Mike and Anne Marie Gibbons

• Brad Holmes

• Marilyn and Bill Hopper

• Estate of Frances G. Bliss

• �John F. and Eileen L.  
Blumenschein Revocable Trust

• William and Franciscus Bull 

• LW & SM Christiansen Trust

• Don Funk

• Milton J. Henrichs

• �William and Helen Iten  
Family Endowment

• Estate of Ernest E. Kiesow

• John and Dee Dee Lund

• Donald A. and Nancy L. Pallin

• Patricia Pechura

• Anthony J. Vodnik IV and Jean A. Vodnik

• Donald and Nadine Wachholz

• Frank and Betty Koller

• Francis Timothy Mulrooney Trust

• Patrick E. Mulrooney

• Estate of Elizabeth M. Munson

• Estate of Gordon Rinas

• Robert D. Saffron

• Jerome L. and Joan M. Schnettler

• Roger R. and Susan B. Smith Family Trust

• Estate of Harry and Dorothy Steiro

• Howard Young Trust

What will 
be your 
legacy?
Be an inspiration 
to others. You 
can make a 
transformational 
gift today that 
costs you nothing 
during your 
lifetime, but will 
make a difference 
in our community 
for generations to 
come. By becoming 
a member of the 
Signature Society, 
you will be honored 
today for your 
commitment to 
our tomorrow.

� � �Bill and Marilyn 
Hopper, Donors  
since 1983.

HYMC Wall of Honor
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Extraordinary  
Benefactor 
$1,000,000 or more
Don and Abby Funk

Marilyn and Bill Hopper

Trig and Tula Solberg

Ed Uihlein Family Foundation

Liz and Dick Uihlein

James and Bernadine Warning

Howard Young Trust

Exceptional  
Benefactor 
$500,000 to $999,999
John F. and Eileen L.  
	 Blumenschein Revocable Trust

Raymond and Marie Goldbach 
	 Foundation, Inc.

Dave and Ginny Kavanaugh - 
	 Kavanaugh Family Foundation

Koller Family Foundation -  
	 Frank and Betty Koller

Aldo and Dawn Madrigrano

Doug and Jae McCoy

Michael and Judith McCoy

Seramur Family Foundation -  
	 Joan and John Seramur

John and Carolyn Sonnentag

Volunteers of Aspirus 
	 Eagle River Hospital

Robert and Teri Weirauch

Distinguished  
Benefactor 
$100,000 to $499,999
Alan and Marti Albee

Ascension Lutheran Church

Ascension Wisconsin

Tom Beaudry

Noelle and David Brock

Toni and Ron Budelier

Robert W. and Yvonne Buhler

Brent and Jamie Cella

Albert W. Cherne Foundation

G. Richard and Nancy Cope

Alverin M. Cornell Foundation -  
	 William  and Wendy Brewer

Jonathan Dobbs and   
	 Jacqueline Pruitt

Donald and Bona Edelmann

Fites Family Charitable Trust

Duane and Kathleen 
	 Foulkes Foundation, Inc.

Joseph and Penny Francois

Michael Gerdin

Scott and Linda Haag

Robert S. Hagge, Jr. and  
	 Elke Hagge

Fred A. Hansen

Hawkeye Boat Sales -  
	 Ryan Becker

Hooray Ranch

Bertrand Hopper  
	 Memorial Foundation

Jeffrey and Carrie Hoye

IncredibleBank

IncredibleBank Foundation, Inc.

Claire and Tom Joyce, Jr.

Mary and Tom Joyce Family

Dave and Diane Klimisch

Lawrence and Geraldine Kutz

The Lakeland Times

Chef Crista Luedtke

John and Dee Dee Lund

Joe and Nancy Masterson

McCoy Group Inc.

Greg and Christie McCoy

Ministry Health Care, Inc.

Minocqua Lions Club

Northern Clearing

Walter E. Olson Foundation

Frances and Anthony  
	 Pogodzinski Foundation

Pritzker Foundation

Roger and Mary Pukall

John and Mary Raitt

Michael and Nancy Reinsdorf

Daniel F. and Ada L.  
	 Rice Foundation

St. Matthias Thrift Shop

Jerome L. and  
	 Joan M. Schnettler

Patti and  
	 William Schnettler

W.J. and Mary Kay Seifert

Roger R. and Susan  
	 B. Smith Family Trust

Sonnentag 	Foundation Ltd.

Rebecca and  
	 Timothy Sonnentag

Estate of Harry and 
	 Dorothy Sterio

Mary E. Stolder, PhD

T.A. Solberg  
	 Company Inc./Trig’s

Truck Country Freightliner

Kurt and Michelle Veldhuizen

Volunteers of Howard Young 
	 Medical Center, LLC

Jay and Betty Vonachen

Donald and Nadine Wachholz

Jim Warmington

Woodruff Ace Hardware, Inc

Edward and Diane Zore

Outstanding  
Benefactor 
$50,000 to $99,999
Dr. George and Velta Anast

Tony Augustine Family

Ted and Patty Balistreri

William and Mary Beckley

Anthony and Monica Bodway

James and Christine Bollwinkle

Otto Bremer Trust

William and Franciscus Bull

Robert and Carol Burress

Debbie and Bob Cervenka

LW & SM Christiansen Trust

Community Presbyterian 
	 Church of Lac du Flambeau

Byron Coon

Custom Caretaking &  
	 Landscaping

Dairymen’s Foundation Inc.

James T. and Faye I. Evans

Jamey and Pamela Flannery

Vince and Mary Fonti

Global Wealth Management  
	 - Merrill Lynch

Michael and Wendy Graham

Robert and Alma Gray

H.J. Hagge Foundation, Inc.

Milton J. and Betty A. Henrichs

Brad and Susan Holmes

The Power of Philanthropy
The support of friends like you helps the Howard Young Foundation bring state-of-the-
art care to Northwoods residents and visitors, support innovation and research, and 
strengthen our community through health and wellness. Your gift to the Foundation has 
the power to change the way we view healthcare at our rural hospitals – one patient at a 
time. Philanthropy or charitable giving plays a big part in healthcare all over the United 
States, but it’s even more important in small communities like ours. 

CUMULATIVE GIVING
It is with deep appreciation that we recognize and honor those listed here for their generous and caring cumulative lifetime giving 
to the Howard Young Foundation totaling $2,500 or more through 2023. These generous donors have ensured that the health and 
wellness of all people in the communities we serve will continue for future generations. 

William and Christine Hunter

Bill and Helen Iten  
	 Family Endowment

Bob and Sherry Jacobi

Peter O. Johnson

Sharon and Jim Kellock

Graham and Lee King

Brian and Julie Krueger

Lake of the Torches 
	 Resort and Casino

Minocqua Country Club

Jerrold Moisson

Patrick E Mulrooney

Gregory and Darcey Nicklaus

Northfork Fin & Filet - Christie  
	 Terkelson and Joe Reed

Bryan Olis

David C. and Delta C. Orlowski

P & S Investment   
	 Company, Inc.

Brad Pinchuk

Platinum - Wayne Briggs

Pukall Lumber Foundation, Inc.

Quality Collision Center

Roehl Transport

Chef Kevin Scharpf

Dr. Barry and Donah Seidel

Joseph and Alice Smith

Stengl Marine

Jinny and Jim Swartout -  
	 The Osprey Foundation

United States Brass & Copper

Robert William and  
	 Betty Poyer von Lutzow

David Wenninger and  
	 Gayle Fisher

Special Benefactor 
$25,000 to $49,999
Patrick and Sandra Abraham

Ben and Molly Abrohams

Randy and Diane Africano

Allen-Heath  
	 Memorial Foundation

AP Adolfson & Peterson, Inc.

Daniel Armstrong

Aspirus

Richard and Sandra Austin

Keith and Kathy Bane

Ryan Becker

Larry and Mary Ann Bender

Chris and Dana Bertagnoli

Barbara and Charles Betz

Scott and Erin Biertzer

Floyd L. Bishop Trust

Robert E. Bragg Charitable  
	 Remainder Trust

Mr. and Mrs. Oliver R. Burkart

Burton Industries

Davidson Family Foundation -  
	 Willie G. and Nancy Davidson

William E. Edstrom

Barbara Fabry

First Merit Bank

DeDe and Jack Frost

Jamie and Karen Geschke

Golden Karat Jewelers, LLC

Lee and Janet Guenther

Richard and Margo Gustafson

A. Woodson and Inga Hagge

Tommy Handrick

Dr. Gary A. and Glenda M. Haug

C.R. Hauser Family Foundation

James R. and Anne R. Hayes

Heartland Express of Iowa

Holy Family Catholic Church

HT Glass & Mirror Center

Jay and Cathy Huff

Anne B. Jackson

Thomas H. Jacob Foundation

Dr. Arthur J. and  
	 Phyllis Jacobsen

Bob and Diane Jenkins

Scott and Kathy Kaufman

John Kebel

James L. Kemerling

Bernie and Penny Klotz

Matt and Tamra Kock

Kreilkamp Trucking

Sue and Bob Krohn

Kevin and Joanne Krueger

Allen and Nancy Labecki

Lakeland Powersports

Lakeland Rotary Noon Club

Lakeland State Bank

Raulf and Kristina LaMarche

Marshfield Clinic -  
	 Minocqua Center

Marthaler Chevrolet - Buick

McCoy Construction & Foresty

Patti and Jack McKeithan

Michael and Amy McLaughlin

Medical Staff of Howard 
	 Young Medical Center

James and Leslie Miller

William and Iris Miller

Minocqua Brewing Company - 
	 Dan White / Ice Cold Beer Fest

Minocqua Dance

William and Mary Morris

MTH Foundation

Francis Timothy  
	 Mulrooney Trust

Estate of Elizabeth M. Munson

Jane Newman

Dean Olson

Troy and Laurie Oungst

Col. J.N. Pritzker

Mr. and Mrs. Guido Rahr

Rands Trucking Inc.

RBC Wealth Management - 
	 VKB Wealth Management

Michael and Lynn Redenbaugh

Redman Realty Group

Estate of Gordon Rinas

Ritchie Lakeland Oil Co., Inc.

The Ritchie Family

Hoyt Ritter

SC Johnson & Son, Inc. and  
	 The Johnson Family

Estate of Edwin L. and 
	 Harriet Schmidt

William J. & Barbara A. Schmidt  
	 Family Foundation, Inc.

Schultz Building, Inc.

Seiferts Development 
	 Corporation Trust

Dave and Cheryl Sell

John and Nancy Skoug

Estate of Ella Stoelting

Richard and Helen Thomas

United Methodist 
	 Church of the Pines

David and Dawn Veldhuizen

William B. and  
	 Gracee I. Vickerstaff

Walker Communications

Donald P. Walker

Winger Concrete Products, Inc.

John and Pam Winkelman

Wisconsin Public  
	 Service Foundation

Major Benefactor
$15,000 to $24,999
Mary E. Ahern

Kenneth Aldridge  
	 Family Foundation

Adam and Anne Alesauskas

American Defense  
	 Manufacturing

Gerald and Diane Auler

Denae Bachmeier

Beaudry Services

Richard Bennet

Estate of Frances G. Bliss

The Boathouse

Arthur A. and Elizabeth Bonnee

Boulder Junction Lions Club

Mildred E. Bruce

The Bruning Foundation

Gregory and Judith Budinger

Calvary Evangelical  
	 Lutheran Church

Cardio Partners / AED  
	 Superstore / Allied 100, LLC

Carol Cherwin Revocable Trust

Albert J. Colianni, Jr.  
	 and Susan Colianni

Leon and Alice DeBeleyr Trust

Ben Dickey

Mary M. Dodge

Everest Builders of Minocqua

Lisette, Heinz and  
	 Richard Fischer

Bill and Dorothy Fisher

Jane Flanigan

Walter Frautschi and  
	 Pleasant Rowland

Al and Gladys E. Gongaware

Jim and Susan Gould

Daniel and Joellen Hagge

Kelly and Paul Hamerla

Hazelhurst Lions Club

Heavy Equipment  
	 Movers & Installations LLC

Jeff Herkert

Estate of Elene M. Hess

William W. and Carol J. Hiller

Hirschbach Motor Lines -  
	 Brad Pinchuk

Dr. and Mrs. Brent J. Holleran

Ryan, Karen, Ingrid and Ina Holt

Drs. Jim and Lorraine Houlihan

Island Collison Center, Inc.

Louis and Catherine Iten

Jamey Flannery Trucking

Brian and Beth Kief

Estate of Ernest E. Kiesow

John and Karen Kocovsky

Lac du Flambeau Lions Club

Lakeland Believers Church

James M. Lau, MD

Manitowish Waters Lions Club

Elayne R. Marsan

Roger Maxwell

Bill and Linda McCabe

John R. and Susan B. McCoy 
	 Family Foundation

Andy and Barbara McEachron

Jeanne L. McJoynt

Morgan Stanley

William and Emma Naumann

North Haven Resort -  
	 Ryan Smith

Reid A. and Mabel Olson

Ozinga Brothers Inc.

Martin Ozinga

Jeremiah and Tracy Petrie

Dale and Loretta Pierson

Pitlik and Wick

Mark and Cheryl Pitman

Michael Portzen

Presentation  
	 Design Group, LLC

Quality Paint & Body

Mark and Sue Rassier

Richard and  
	 Antoinette Reinhart

Bob and Cindy Richards

Guy and Katie Roe

Theodore and Judith Russell

Russ and Ruth Russler

St. Germain Lions Club

Saint Matthias  
	 Episcopal Church

Hans Schaupp

Security State Bank

Paul and Mary Seidl

Sewer Equipment -  
	 John Wichmann

Virginia and Daniel Sparkowski

Sabin “Tap” and Ruth Taplin

Tawani Charitable  
	 Foundation, Inc.

James C. Thompson

John M. and Betty J. Tonne

Bertram J. and Leigh H. Tuckey

David V. Uihlein Foundation

John and Doris Ullrich

Jeffrey and Jillayne Waite

Walmart of Minocqua #2510

G. Lane and Linda Ware

Willow Creek Press

Duane and Fern Winger

Wisconsin Lyme Network

Benefactor 
$2,500 to $14,999
5 Star Marketing & Distribution

A-1 Excavating

Abbott Laboratories Fund

Carl and Suzanne Abendroth

Thomas and Cherie Abendroth

Sharon Abraham

Acklam Automotive  
	 Service & Repair

Action Floor Systems, LLC

Tim and Jenifer Adamovich

Louis Adams

“I give because of 
the wonderful care 
my friend received.”

–  D O N A L D  E .  F U N K

“We give 
because we 
care about 
our home 
away from 
home.”

–  D I C K  A N D  L I Z  U I H L E I N

“I give to 
provide 
for future 
generations,   
just as 
Howard 
Young 
provided 
for us.”

–  D O U G  M c C O Y

“I give because I like the 
Foundation’s cause.”

–  J O H N  R A I T T

“We give because 
the Howard Young 
Foundation helps 
the community 
on a daily basis.”

–  N A N C Y  A N D  A L L E N  L A B E C K I

1 8  |  P H I L A N T H R O P Y P H I L A N T H R O P Y  |  1 9



Dr. James Agre and  
	 Patti Soderberg

Ahlborn Equipment

Gene and Molly Ahlborn

Marcie Ahmann

Air & Surface Transport 
	 Nurses Association

Albee’s Yacht Club Bar and Grill

Margaret and Leonard Aldridge

Alexander Charitable  
	 Foundation

Christine Alfery

Kenneth Alft and  
	 Lisa Michaelis-Alft

M. Jean Allen

Alliance Collection Agencies, 
	 Inc. - Daniel O’Connell

American Family Insurance -  
	 Angela C. Schuh

American Legion Auxilliary 
	 Madsen Empey Post 89

American Legion Colin F. 
	 Schultz Auxiliary Unit 318

American Legion Colin F. 
	 Schultz Post No. 318

Nancy C. Ames

Amoco Foundation, Inc.

Jeff and Sandy Anderson

June M. Anderson

Karen E. Anderson

Roger and  Avonna Lee  
	 Anderson

Steve and Amy Anderson

Walter A. and Virginia L. Andrus

Royce and Kenneth Angus

Ann Marie’s Fine Coffee & Tea

Barbara Annan, PhD

Dr. Paul and Bette Appel

James and Tonna Appelgren

Arbor Vitae Homes

Arbor Vitae Woodruff  
	 Lions Club

Area 31

Russ and Hattie Armstrong

Bill and Laura Arvold

Auto Select

Dr. Lloyd and Patricia Bakken

Fern Baldwin

John and Willa Jane Bals

Willard Bannister

Alvin Barden

James and Betty Barry

Bassett Jewelers - Scot and  
	 Susan Bassett

Henry and Alberta Bateman

Dave Battermann

Eugene A. and Bettyann Battist

Ed and Millie Baumbach

Janet and Warren Beck

Donald Becker

Dr. George E. and  
	 Mary D. Becker

Brian Behrens

Gary and June Beier

Frances M. Beierle

John and Wendi Bennett

Robert and Mary Berard

Dennis and Pam Berdal

Jonathon Berg

Charles and Carol Berigan

David and Jodi Bernard

Charles Bettag

Black Bear Bar - Ryan and  
	 Jen Domaszek

Ray and Kathy Blackburn

Emma Rose and 
	 Steve Boedecker

David and Cecelia Boger

Audrey and Gregory Bohn

Bolger Funeral &  
	 Cremation Services

Janet Bolger

Patrick E. Bolger

Ervin and Susan Bolks

Bonnie & Clyde Gangster Park

Books Are Fun

Books On The Move, LLC

Joan and Douglas Borcherdt

Carl F. Bostrom

W.E. Botthoff

A. Irene Boudreaux

Douglas E. Bouffiou

Boulder Junction Volunteer  
	 Fire Department

Suzanne Bowman

BP Foundation

William and Ardis Brandt

Brandy Lake Amoco

Stephen and Camilla Brauer

Breakthru Beverage Wisconsin

Dennis and  
	 Catherine Breitholtz

Dr. G.H. and Ila Brister

Broadmouth Canyon Ranch

Dr. Rick and Cindy Brodhead

Gerald and Christine Brost

Carl and Gail Buehler

Abigail Bunce Morgan

Dorothy Buraczewski

Philip and Cheryl Burley

Dorcas H. “Dee” Burlingame

Mitchell Bushman

Thomas G. and  
	 Elizabeth M. Butler

Deborah Buttke

Victor M. and Eula S. Cain

Pamela and Lawrence Caldwell

Bill and Patti Calhoun

Craig and Barbara Callies

Camp Agawak, Ltd.

Camp Timberlane

John S. and Trudy E. Campbell

Karen and Harland Carlson

Michael and Carmella Cartina

Joe and Christine Caz

CB Wealth

David and Marcy Cella

Brenda and Willis Chaulk

Michelle and Kim Chilsen

Cena P. Chinnock

Colleen Chisnell

Scott and Pam Cisney

Clack Foundation, Inc.

Chris and Sheila Clough

Michael and Leslie Cohen

Coldwell Banker  
	 Mulleady Inc., Realtors

Sharon Coleman

JoAnn M. Coleman-Kiewert

Marilyn and Albert Colianni

Community Church of 
	 Boulder Junction

Community United 
	 Church of Christ

Computer Business Systems

Connexus Credit Union

Gerald Connors and  
	 Lila Connors Grieger

The Continuum

Stephen and Lisa Coon

Coon’s Franklin Lodge

Coontail

Steven P. and Lynda K. Cote

Scott Crawford

Dane and Lillian Crook

James and Gail Cummings

Michelle Czarnecki

Roger S. Dahlquist

Dairymen’s, Inc.

Dan and Diane Daniels

Dorothy J. Danielson

Gregory Danner

John and Randi Danner

Mark and Robbi Dascalos

Dave Marston Motors

Dean Distributing

Eugene and Janice Degner

John and Ann Dell

Design Solutions Screen 
	 Printing - Todd Quamme

Timothy and Nancy Desmond

DOCKshop

Daniel and Margaret Donoghue

George and Louise Douma

Drs. Matt and Anne Drewry

David and Nancy Drumm

Milton J. and Lillian Druse

Robert and Linda Dunbar

Dick and Joanie Dutrisac

Eagle River Area  
	 Hospital Foundation

Eaglebrook Church

Kirk Ecklund

John Edelbrock and 
	 Karen Dal Santo

Tom and Terry Ellis

Ely Memorial Church

John F. and Helen Erbach

Donald M. and Ruth N. Erickson

Margaret Erm

Charlie and  
	 Heather Evenhouse

Everest Custom Homes

D.C. Everest, Jr. and 
	 Kathryn Everest

Excel Rehab & Spine Center

Express Lube and  
	 Service Center

F & M Bank

Faith Evangelical Free Church

Family Dentistry

Robert and Judith Farling

Dr. J.D. and Sonya Farrington

Rosalie and Joseph 
Fashingbauer

Bill and Kristen Fenech  
	 Family Foundation

Dr. James M. and  
	 Joanne Finneran

First Weber Group Realtors

Darin and Beth Fischer

Russell and Christina Fisher

Dick and Sally Fitzpatrick

Jerry and Michele Flemma

Chris Flockhart

Flyin Finn Pub & Resort

Tom and Lynda Foeckler

Richard and Gretchen Foltz

Stuart L. and Kathleen A. Foltz

Ford Foundation

Richard and Nancy Fossen

Dr. Race and Lynne Foster

Colleen and Michael Fraley

Kristin and John Frawley

William and Lisa Fricke

Lloyd A. Fry Foundation

Furniture & Appliance Mart

Tom and Karen Gabert

Ronald Galowich

Chris and Michelle Gangemi

Richard and Bonnie Garrett

Gaslight Tavern

Sam Gayhart

Budd H. and Mary E. Gebhardt

Otto and Carol Gebhardt

Thomas and Carol Gelwicks

Jack E. George

David and Velma Geraldson

Gerdin Charitable Foundation

Russ and Ann Gerdin  
	 Charitable Fund

Rick and Susie Gering

Jeffrey and Dian Gerstner

Mike and Anne Marie Gibbons

John and Helen Gile

Deane A. and John D. 
	 Gilliam Foundation

Justin and Kahla Gleiter

Michael and Cheryl Gleiter

Glenview State Bank

Joseph S. and Ruth Glickauf

Lori and Rick Goff

Michael and Lisa Goff

Golden Karat Jewelers -  
	 Phillip Root

Kimbal and Jeanette Goluska

Jose Gonzalez-Magaz

Mary B. Good

Dr. Roger J. and  
	 Betty J. Gorectke

Terrence and Christine Gorell

Deann and Douglas Gosnell

Frank Grabinski

James T. and Karen A. Grace

Gerald Graham

Sandra Grambow

Victor Grant

Green Bay Packers Foundation

Hollis J. and Virginia H. Griffin

Lonna Grosskopf

Carl Gruber

Jason Haen

Pat and Bill Hall

Hallman Lindsay Paints, Inc.

Virginia Hamm Van Prooien

John L. and Mary J. Hanson

Harrold, Scrobell & Danner, S.C.

Donald E. and Frances I. Hart

Edwin L. and Norma E. Hart

Hartford Heating and  
	 Air Conditioning

Dan and Julie Hartung

Wilhelmina Hauser Trust

William and Sandra Hayes

Lawrence and Andrea Heath

William G. and Dawn M. Hecht

Heck Capital Advisors

David Heck

Ken Heck

Richard and Janice Heimerl

Karen and Arthur Helgerson

Warren and Linda Henschel

Amy and Dennis Herman

Laurie Herzog-Draeger in  
	 memory of Brian Herzog

Candy and John Hickey

Kathryn Higgason

John and Dana Hilbert

Bill and Venus Hilgart

Dr. Kim and Mary L. Hilliker

Frederick J. Hills

Faye and Robert Hoehne

Judy Hoerr

Hogan & Melms, LLP

Garrett and Constance Holling

Home Xpressions  
	 Minocqua, Inc.

David and Linda Horne

Hospice Pharmacia

Ran and Elaine Hoth

Sally Hough Family Foundation

Janette Howard

Howard Young Health Care Inc.

Howard Young Medical  
	 Center Employees

Howling Dog Saloon, Inc.

Gloria F. Hudek

Jon and Kris Hunt

Tom and Tsch Hunter

John Huppert

Richard and Mary Hurckes

Frank B. Hutchinson

Dr. Richard E. Immler and  
	 Pamela J. Thul-Immler

Infinium Spirits

Island City Dray

Dorothy Jelly

Phil and Mickey Jensen

JJ’s Acres

Diane and Timothy Johns

Carl R. Johnson, Jr. and  
	 Jeanne Johnson

Daniel C. and Leslie S. Johnson

Richard P. and Barbara Johnson

Richard and Sharon Johnson

Hulburd Johnston

Richard A. and Kathleen J. Jolin

Donald and Susan Jones

Laurence R. Jones

Ruth and John Joswiak

Robyn and J.D. Joyce

JP Morgan Chase & Company

Juedes Molinaro  
	 Family Foundation

John C. Jung

Steven Justin and  
	 Elisa Farmilant

Chris and Sarah Justmann

Barbara and Roger Kamper

Adam Karas, DPM

Phillip and Deborah Karow

Robert J. and  
	 Halcyon Kasmarek

Ellen D. Kasper

Gina Kasper

William and Joann Katzman

Joseph D. Keenan, Jr.

Lee Kelly

David Kemnitz

Robert M. Kendell 

Kivlian Management-  
	 McDonald’s

Tom and Lynne Kilian

Agnes King

Debra Kivi-Tupper and  
	 Robert Tupper

Wayne and Bonnie Klappa

Judy and Robert Klauer

Wallis E. and Sophia Kleist

Jeanette D. Klemme

Ronald and Mari-Ann Klisanac

Matt Kluesner

David and Susan Knapstein

Knights of Columbus  
	 Council #7827

Shirley M. Knitt

Robert and Carol Kolb

Gregory C. and Virginia M. Kopp

Donald S. Koskinen

Charlie Kotke

Dr. John and Linda Kozisek

Krause Milling Company

R.W. Kritzer

Felix and Arlene Krock

Ronald L. and  
	 Barbara A. Kroeger

Kenneth and Mary Krueger

Larry Krull

Thomas and Carol Kuecker

Lee H. and Pearl D. Kulp

Richard and  
	 Marlene Kurszewski

Aaron and Faith Kurth

Lac du Flambeau  
	 Ambulance/Fire Department

Lac du Flambeau Women’s Club

Ladies of Columbus  
	 of Woodruff

Ladies of the Lakes Quilt Guild

Lloyd A. and Patricia S. Laflin

Eileen and Vern Lahart

Lake Tomahawk Lioness Club

Lake Tomahawk Lions Club

Lakeland Furniture  
	 & Mattress, Inc.

Lakeland Medical  
	 Associates, Ltd.

Lakeland Rotary Breakfast Club

Lakeland Tavern League

Lambert Engineering Company

Stafford “Casey” E. Lambert

Kurt J. Landauer, MD

Kurt and Carol Laning

Estate of Fred S. Larkin

Karen and William Lauer

John W. and Dorothy Laurie

Earl A. Lausch

Gary and Barbara Lawless

LCL Bulk Transport

Barbara Leitner

Mark E. Leman

Jill Lemke

Kenneth and Shirley Lemke

Janet W. Lennox

John L. and Karen E. Lewis

Kathleen and Carl Lichtfuss

Steven and Patricia Lindloff

Karen and Brant Loichinger

Dean and Cheryl Long

Stephen and Jeri Lose

LUMW - Liz Uihlein Foundation

John Lynch

M & I Bank - Eagle River,  
	 St. Germain and Three Lakes

M & I Bank - Woodruff

Walter B. and  
	 Catherine M. Maas

Madel Olivares  
	 Photography & Designs

Kathleen and Michael Mader

Bob and Julie Madsen

John and Laura Magstadt

Will and Barb Maines

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Mallof

Manitowish Waters  
	 Community Church

Manitowish Waters  
	 Fire Company, Inc.

Manitowish Waters  
	 Lioness Club

Manson Insurance

TJ Marini

James and Christine Martin

Chester and Mildred Matus

May Family Foundation, Inc.

Helen W. and George W. May

Estate of Theckla L. May

John W. McConachie

McCoy Freightliner

Mary McCoy

Robert and Jeanann McCoy

Grace A. McCullagh

David and Anita McDonald

John and Barbara McFarland

Mary McFerrin

Leslie McGinnis

Mark and C’Ann McMillin

Donald and Jane McMurray

Dr. and Mrs. William Melms

Steve Menzies

Mercer Area  
	 Ambulance and Rescue

Steven Metz

Ted A. Meyer

F.A. Meyers

Thomas and Susan Meyers

Charles and Patricia Michels

Scott and Phyllis Miller

Min-Aqua Bats  
	 Water Ski Club Inc.

Minocqua Area Chamber  
	 of Commerce

Minocqua Furniture

Minocqua Gun Club

Minocqua Pest Control, LLC

Sandra Mohelnitzky

Tom and Sherry Mohrhauser

William and Anne Moller

Todd and Jacqui (RN) Monge

Marjorie R. Moon Living Trust

Ben and Carrie Morris

Manson Morris

Glenn and Arlene Morrison

MP Systems

Carl and Vivian Mueller

Frederic and Beth Mueller

Jim and Max Mulleady

Dr. James E. and Diane Mullen

Betty J. and John C. Mundy

Estate of Alex F. Murawski

Sally Murwin

Mutchnik Family  
	 Charitable Fund

Albert and Kathy Nagy

Judith Napierala

Michael and  
	 Victoria Napolitano

Robert and Holly Nash

Jill and David Natzke

John and Jonel Near

Betty J. Nehmer

Susan and Davis Nelsen

Judi and Lindsey Nelson

Dr. George and Dorothy Nemec

Jim Nick

Nick’s Powersports

Nicolet National Bank

Nicolet National Foundation

Randall and Diane Niemczyk

Michael and JoAnn Nigro

Nikolai Construction

Nimsgern Funeral &  
	 Cremation Services

Nimsgern Steel Corporation

Chip and Shari Nimsgern

James and Geralyn Nimsgern

William and Joyce Nimsgern

Northern Lights  
	 Harley Davidson

Northern Lights HOG  
	 Chapter #5598

Northern Wisconsin Bone  
	 & Joint Center, Ltd.

Northwoods Association  
	 of Realtors

Northwoods Foods, Inc.

Northwoods United Way

Northwoods Women’s Club

Norwood Pines Supper Club

NRG Media

Jon Oaks

Todd Oberg

Anne Oelrich

James and Clare Okraszewski

Robert and Mary G. O’Leary

Craig Olson

Daniel and Saundra Olvey

Margo and Alan Oppenheim

Joanne R. Orr

“I give because our 
hospitals provide care 
regardless of a patient’s 
ability to pay.”

–  P A T  H A L L

“We give to 
support healthcare 
excellence in our 
local communities.”

–  J I M  A N D  K A R E N  G R A C E

“I give to provide our 
communities with high-
quality, technologically 
advanced healthcare.”

–  D R .  M A T T H E W  T H O M A S

“I give to make 
a difference.”

–  L A U R I E  H E R Z O G - D R A E G E R
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ANNUAL GIVING
2023 membership in the Bonhomie “Good Friend” Club signifies strong interest in the 
present needs and future welfare of our hospitals. Benefactors who choose to support 
our hospitals with an annual gift of $100 or more are listed on the prominent donor 
recognition wall at Howard Young Medical Center or Aspirus Eagle River Hospital.

RECOGNITION LEVELS
Red Oak:  $1,000 or more annually

Sugar Maple:  $500 or more annually
White Pine:  $250 or more annually

White Cedar:  $150 or more annually
Aspen:  $100 or more annually

Red Oak 
$1,000 or more
5 Star Marketing & Distribution

Ben and Molly Abrohams

Acklam Automotive 
Service & Repair

Advantage Industrial  
	 Systems, LLC

Ahlborn Equipment

Alan and Marti Albee

Kenneth Aldridge  
	 Family Foundation

Adam and Anne Alesauskas

American Defense  
	 Manufacturing

American Family Insurance -  
	 Angela C. Schuh

Area 31

Daniel L. Armstrong

Aspirus

Auto Select

Denae Bachmeier

Beaudry Services

Warren Beck

Ryan Becker

Susan Benson

Chad Benz

Jonathon Berg

David and Jodi Bernard

Chris and Dana Bertagnoli

Barbara Betz

Dennis Biertzer

Scott and Erin Biertzer

The Boathouse

Tony Bodway

Douglas Borcherdt

Stephen and Camilla Brauer

Breakthru Beverage Wisconsin

Gerald and Christine Brost

Toni and Ron Budelier

Colleen Buehler

Robert and Carol Burress

Camp Agawak, Ltd.

Capra Bank

Cardio Partners

Brent and Jamie Cella

LW & SM Christiansen Trust

Scott and Pam Cisney

Stephen and Lisa Coon

Coon’s Franklin Lodge

Coontail

Alverin M. Cornell Foundation -  
	 William and Wendy Brewer

Custom Caretaking &  
	 Landscaping

Dairymen’s Foundation Inc.

John and Ann Dell

Ben Dickey

Daniel and Margaret Donoghue

Brian and Katie Drerup

David and Nancy Drumm

Kirk Ecklund

Barbara Fabry

Russell and Christina Fisher

Fites Family Charitable Trust

Chris Flockhart

Tom and Lynda Foeckler

Duane and Kathleen Foulkes  
	 Foundation, Inc.

Walter Frautschi and  
	 Pleasant Rowland

DeDe and Jack Frost

Gaslight Tavern

Sam Gayhart

Otto and Carol Gebhardt

Sandra Brown Gellis &  
	 Mark Gellis Fund

Michael Gerdin

Jamie and Karen Geschke

Dale Gessell

John and Helen Gile

Justin and Kahla Gleiter

Golden Karat Jewelers, LLC

Richard and Margo Gustafson

Kelly and Paul Hamerla

Hartford Heating and  
	 Air Conditioning

Dan and Julie Hartung

Glenda M. Haug

Hawkeye Boat Sales

Heartland Express of Iowa

Heck Capital Advisors

David Heck

Warren and Linda Henschel

Nick Herbst

Jeff Herkert

Candy and John Hickey

Faye Hoehne

Luke Homan Foundation

Bertrand Hopper  
	 Memorial Foundation

Marilyn and Bill Hopper

Ran and Elaine Hoth

Janette Howard

Jeffrey and Carrie Hoye

HT Glass & Mirror Center

IncredibleBank

IncredibleBank Foundation, Inc.

Infinium Spirits

Bill and Helen Iten  
	 Family Endowment

Anne B. Jackson

Sherry Jacobi

Roy James

Leslie S. Johnson

Robyn and J.D. Joyce

Claire and Tom Joyce, Jr.

JP Morgan Chase & Company

Chris and Sarah Justmann

Scott and Kathy Kaufman

Dave and Ginny Kavanaugh -  
	 Kavanaugh Family Foundation

Sharon and Jim Kellock

Lee King

Wayne and Bonnie Klappa

Judy and Robert Klauer

Dave and Diane Klimisch

Bernie and Penny Klotz

Matt Kluesner

Koller Family Foundation -  
	 Frank and Betty Koller

Charlie Kotke

Kreilkamp Trucking

Sue Krohn

Brian and Julie Krueger

Lakeland Fitness and Golf

Lakeland Powersports

The Lakeland Times

Raulf and Kristina LaMarche

James Lau, MD

Jill C. Lemke

Kathleen Lichtfuss

Jeffrey and Laura Liegel

LUMW - Liz Uihlein Foundation

Aldo and Dawn Madrigrano

John and Martha Manning

Marthaler Chevrolet - Buick

Jane and Craig Mason

Joe and Nancy Masterson

Bill and Linda McCabe

McCoy Construction & Foresty

Bradley and Gloria McCoy

Doug and Jae McCoy

Greg and Christie McCoy

Michael and Judith McCoy

Andy and Barbara McEachron

James and Leslie Miller

Minocqua Country Club

MP Systems

Patrick E. Mulrooney

Jill and David Natzke

Susan and Davis Nelsen

Gregory and Darcey Nicklaus

Nick’s Powersports

Nicolet National Bank

Nikolai Construction

Nimsgern Funeral &  
	 Cremation Services

James and Geralyn Nimsgern

North Star Marketing -  
	 Hahn Printing - Beth and  
	 Garth Gilster

Northern Clearing

Northfork Fin & Filet -  
	 Christie Terkelson and Joe Reed

Andrew and  
	 Amanda Novacheck

Jon Oaks

Todd Oberg

Bryan Olis

Joanne R. Orr

Peter and Susan Otis

Tracy Petrie

Dale and Loretta Pierson

Pitlik and Wick

Mark and Cheryl Pitman

Platinum - Wayne Briggs 

Col. J.N. Pritzker

Project Grace Foundation

Pukall Lumber Foundation, Inc.

Mitch Putnam

Quality Collision Center

Quality Paint & Body

Rands Trucking Inc.

RBC Wealth Management -  
	 VKB Wealth Management

Redman Realty Group

Richard Reinhart

Michael and Nancy Reinsdorf

Resonant Capital Advisors

Daniel F. and Ada L.  
	 Rice Foundation

The Ritchie Family

Capt. James Robinson

Guy and Katie Roe

Roehl Transport

Bill and Judy Roth

James and Cynthia Russler

St. Germain Lions Club

St. Germain Primetimers

Danny and Deb Sargent

Michael J. and Joan S. Sasse

Chef Kevin Scharpf

Dr. Barry and Donah Seidel

Paul and Mary Seidl

Mary Kay Seifert

Sewer Equipment -  
	 John Wichmann

Brian Skaggs

John and Nancy Skoug

T.A. Solberg  
	 Company Inc./Trig’s

Trig and Tula Solberg

Sonnentag Foundation Ltd.

John and Carolyn Sonnentag

Lorna Springate

Ort & Sons Trucking

Oscar J. Boldt  
	 Construction Company

Peter and Susan Otis

Kenneth and Judith Ozinga

Clara Paquette Family Trust

Christopher and Nancy Patrick

Peace Evangelical  
	 Lutheran Church

Mr. and Mrs. Emmett J. Peck

Peoples State Bank - Minocqua

Dr. Stephen R. and  
	 Linda S. Peters

Dr. Thomas and  
	 Sharon Petersen

Dr. Christopher and 
	 Kristen Pfaller

Carolyn Pfeiffer

Raymond and Nancy Pilmonas

Pine Shadows Daybreak

William and Isabelle Pirie

Plum Lake Ambulance Service

Plum Lake Lions Club

Brant and Lois Poggemann

The Pointe Resort & Club

J.E. Pottharst

Ralph and Pam Pound

Precision Pipeline

Robert and Katherine Prentice

Matthew and Kelly Prescott

Diane M. Price

William and Monica Pritchard

Project Grace Foundation

David Protz

Mitch Putnam

Steven R. Quackenbush, M.D.

The Reverend William Radant

Bill and Maureen Radtke

Dr. William E. and  
	 Frances E. Raduege

Estate of Bernice B. Raedeke

Gerald Rau

Marshall Reckard

William and Sheila Reckmeyer

Redman Gelinas Eye Care

Dr. Kirby and Anne Redman

Brian P. and Sandra K. Redmond

Kathy and Andrew Regenfuss

James Reichert

Resonant Capital Advisors

Reuland’s Catering, LLC

Rhinelander GM Auto Center

Richard and Kay Rhyner

Ed G. Richardson

Thomas R. and  
	 Patricia L. Richardson

Earl E. Richter

Dunnie and Roselynn Richter

Thomas Riemer

Ritchie’s Wave Rentals

Ted and Carolyn Ritter

Dr. and Mrs. Richard Roach

Glyn Roberts

Todd and Shanna Roberts

Jerry Robish

Rock of Ages Lutheran Church

Miriam Roe

A. Charles and Darlene Roland

Steve Rooney

Richard Rosenthal

Gary and Mary Rosholt

Bill and Judy Roth

Angela Rothmeier

Arthur E. Rubloff

John H. Runkel

Dr. John R. and Jane B. Russell

James and Cynthia Russler

Robert Rynders

Saint Anthony’s  
	 Catholic Church

St. Albert’s Parish

St. Germain Lioness Club

St. Germain Primetimers

St. Germain Women’s  
	 Service Club

The Samuels Group, Inc.

Glenn C. Sansburn

Danny and Deb Sargent

Michael J. and Joan S. Sasse

Save More Food Markets

Sayner Star Lake Lions Club

Philip and Elizabeth Schaack

Michael and Susanne Schaars

Buck Schaeffel

John Schaupp

Scheb Foundation

Julius and Joann Scheffler

Dr. Charles A. and Joan Schell

Robert and Dorothy Schildt

Todd and Jennifer Schmitz

Dawn and Joseph Schneider

Kurt Schnettler

Kenneth and Pamela Schoville

Nancy and Thomas Schuller

Eileen and Thomas Schultz

Lee P. Schultz

William and Barbara  
	 Schweisheimer

Alice M. Scidmore

Linda R. Seale, MD

Glenn K. Seidenfeld, Jr.

Mary Selander

Paul and Suzanne Shain

Shepherd of the Lakes 
	 Lutheran Church

James and Kathleen Shepherd

Kenneth and Mary Lou Shepski

Brian and Margo Sherren

Brian Skaggs

Josephine V. Slidell

Raymond J. Sloan, MD

Slumberland Furniture

Dr. Robert L. and Carolyn Smith

Craig Smith

Judy and Mike Smolarek

Frederick B. and  
	 Susan T. Sontag

Dr. Robert and Kathryn  
	 Sookochoff

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Sorenson

Southwest Securities

Dr. Harry W. and  
	 Lorraine H. Southwick

Dr. John and Elaine Spellmeyer

Spirit 2 Tribute LLC

Lorna and Robert Springate

SSM International Finance

Standard Oil Foundation

Frederick and Patti Staugh

Rick Steckel

Mike Steele

William and Diane Steele

David and Jean Steinberger

Carol Steiner

Jim Steiner

Stenz Family

Douglas and Karen Stewart

Donald J. Stifler

Stigsell Creative

James and Joyce Stocker

Steven and Mary Stolder

Tom Stoll

Phillip and Nancy Strand

Beverly Y. Strauss

Robert E. and Jeanne Stuart

Bradley and Linda Subler

Judith A. Sudbury

Don and Paula Suominen

Henry Szymanski

Dr. Kevin and Lisa Tadych

Phil Taplin

Darrell and Nancy Tarnow

Jack R. and Janet F. Tenge

Howard and Mary Tepp

Thermal Design, Inc.

Ray Thiesen

Dr. Michael and  
	 Janice Thimmesch

Thirsty Whale of Minocqua, Inc.

Matthew A. Thomas, MD

Brian and Brenda Thompson

Jonell C. Thompson

Howard E. and  
	 Judith M. Thompson

Thomas and  
	 Barbara Thompson

Terence and Marjorie Thor

James and Carla Tiefenthaler

Timber Ridge Golf & Tennis Club

Barbara Timm

Angelene and  
	 Scott Timmerman

Dennis and Barbara Tiziani

Tiziani Golf Car Corporation

Judy and Don Tomaszewski

Town of Conover

Trinity Evangelical Lutheran 
	 Church and School

Deb and John Tritt

Trout Lake Enterprises

Trout Lake Ladies League

United Structures

United Wisconsin Services, Inc.

Until Better Times -  
	 Larry K. Hanna

US Bank

Glenn and Mary Lou Utt

Valley National Bank

Patricia Van Acker

R. Richard and  
	 Elizabeth Van Horne

Darlene Van Lishout

Deborah Van Swol

Mrs. Garland Vandermede

Nancy R. Ver Kuilen

Veteran’s Truck Line

Veterans Foreign Wars -  
	 VFW Post 7898

Kathy and Dennis Viergutz

Vietnam Veterans of  
	 America Chapter 256

Vilas Title Service, Inc.

Anthony J. Vodnik IV 
	 and Jean A. Vodnik

Estate of Edward H. Voegeli

Matt and Lesley Vonachen

Brian Wagner and  
	 Karissa Livingston

Gary and Karen Walbruck

Gregg Walker

Marilyn and Stephen Walker

Candace Ware

Keith and Meg Warning

Kevin and Marty Warning

The Waters of Minocqua

James Watson

James Weil and Joni Kahn

Dr. Matthias and Kristen Weiss

Michael and Mary Wendell

Randy Wendt

Michael and Marian Wenman

Becky and John Westover

Deborah L. Wexler, MD 
	 and Michael L. Mann

James and Maureen Wiesner

Leigh and John Wilber

Michael Wilhelm

Dr. E.B. Williams

Dennis and Ann Wilm

Cate Wilson, R.N.

Winchester Ambulance  
	 Department

Winchester Lions Club

Robert and Sandra Winter

Wipfli, Ullrich & Company

Brad and Jody Wipperfurth

Wisconsin Brewers Guild

Wisconsin Tavern League 
	 Foundation, Inc.

WJFW-12

Woodruff Appliance & TV

Jeffrey Woodward

Benjamin O. and  
	 Cecile A. Wright

Terry and Noma Wright

John and Linda Wrobel

WXPR 91.7 FM Public Radio

Stanley and Janet Yaucher

William F. and Jere J. Yeschek

William and Sue Yeschek

Yeti’s Drive In - Sara and 
	 Thomas Cleereman

Patricia J. and Richard A. Zach

Daniel and Dana Zagzebski

Nancy F. Zalewski

John and Edith Zink

Randy Zoesch

“We give because 
the Foundation 
purchases state-of-
the-art equipment 
for our hospital.”

–  K AY  A N D  D I C K  R H Y N E R

“Knowing that I 
am contributing 
to the purchase of 
equipment and the 
cost of construction 
projects to update 
the hospital is 
really fulfilling.”

–  P E G G Y  K A C Z M A R E K

“I give because 
the Foundation 
partners with me to 
deliver high quality 
patient care.”

–  J A C Q U I  M O N G E
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Stengl Marine

Stigsell Creative

Mary E. Stolder, PhD

Sunset Point Fund

Cale Tassi

Richard and Helen Thomas

Deb and John Tritt

Truck Country Freightliner

UCC Thrift Store

Ed Uihlein Family Foundation

United Steel Workers  
	 - Local 460

David and Dawn Veldhuizen

Colton Vernon

Craig Vernon

Daniel Vernon

Anthony J. Vodnik IV 
	 and Jean A. Vodnik

Volunteers of Aspirus  
	 Eagle River Hospital

Matt and Lesley Vonachen

Nadine Wachholz

Gregg Walker

Linda Ware

James and Bernadine Warning

Keith and Meg Warning

Kevin and Marty Warning

James Weil and Joni Kahn

Jeff Weis

Leigh and John Wilber

Wildwood Wildlife Park

John and Pam Winkelman

WJFW-12

Woodruff Ace Hardware, Inc

John and Linda Wrobel

WXPR 91.7 FM Public Radio

Hal and Gail Yelton

Luke and Jill Yelton

Randy Zoesch

Sugar Maple
$500 to $999
Andrew Acklam

Action Floor Systems, LLC

Kenneth Alft and  
	 Lisa Michaelis-Alft

Eric Anderson

Associated Bank

Stacey and Brandon Baker

Lisa Banning Ender

Bassett Jewelers -  
	 Scot and Susan Bassett

Ryan Bastian

Tom Beaudry

Jeff Becker

Mardelle Behnke

Brian Behrens

Gary and June Beier

John and Wendi Bennett

John and Judith Bloom

Karl and Kathy Boehm

Boulder Junction Lions Club

Brianna Bozek

William and Ardis Brandt

Fred Busch

James Butler

Jerome and Laurie Bybee

John S. and Trudy E. Campbell

Karen and Harland Carlson

Pamela M. Carroll

Andrew Cella

Chequamegon  
	 Adventure Company

Michelle and Kim Chilsen

Church Street Social

Joshua Clark

Marilyn A. Colianni

Community United  
	 Church of Christ

John Craychee

Michelle Czarnecki

Dave Marston Motors

Dean Distributing

Design Solutions Screen  
	 Printing - Todd Quamme

Dragon Divas

Robert and Linda Dunbar

William L. Elder, Jr.

Mike and Heidi Fink

Erin Fritz

Robert and Amy Fulford

Jack Gaudion

David Gavigan

Brian Ghidorzi

Steve Gilbertson

Jim and Susan Gould

Graphic House

Erin Greitens

Brian Grossman

Nancy Harvey

William G. and Dawn M. Hecht

Jennifer Hedrick-Erickson

Laurie Herzog-Draeger

William W. and Carol J. Hiller

Bob Hudson

Jay and Cathy Huff

John Huppert

Steve Hutchins

J. Jennings Investigations

Eric Jensen

Diane Johns

Dick and Judi Johnson

Peter and Deb Kahn

Robin Kim

Debra Kivi-Tupper  
	 and Robert Tupper

Brad Kleman

Matt and Tamra Kock

Brad Kowieski

Michael and  
	 Kathleen Kreilkamp

Daniel Krivos

Amanda Krueger

Kevin and Joanne Krueger

Christie and William Krugler

Allen and Nancy Labecki

Judith Lakota

Liesen Pinzl Kessinger Dental

Manitowish Waters Lions Club

TJ Marini

Brian Marquardt

Lisa Mellen

Gami Miller and Steve Gilbert

Minocqua Hospitality Group

Minocqua Pest Control, LLC

Chad Monnot

Manson Morris

Glenn Morrison

Albert and Kathy Nagy

John and Jonel Near

Rob Nikolai

Adam Nonn

Northwoods Best Real Estate

James and Clare Okraszewski

Mark and Patricia Olinyk

Andrew Orians and  
	 Victoria Martin

James and Melissa Patterson

Kenneth and Sue Peters

Ross Peterson

Pink Paddling Power

Robert and Katherine Prentice

William and Sheila Reckmeyer

Dennis Reilly

Randy Rezner

Theodore and Judith Russell

Save More Food Markets

Dawn and Joseph Schneider

Margaret Schneider

John and Judy Scully

Paul and Suzanne Shain

Brad Smith

Judy and Mike Smolarek

Robert and Dilarom St. Louis

Jarred and Amanda Stiemke

Robert Stoehr

Steven and Mary Stolder

Tom Stoll

Bradley and Linda Subler

Cliff Sutton

Darrell and Nancy Tarnow

Teri Theiler

Jonathan Thompson

Thomas and  
	  Barbara Thompson

Jesse and Maureen Tischer

Trout Lake Ladies League

Jesse Turner

Mark Uscian

Kurt and Michelle Veldhuizen

Gracee I. Vickerstaff

Waste Management

Richard and Gail Weiss

Janet Werra

Deborah L. Wexler, MD  
	 and Michael L. Mann

Duane and Fern Winger

Fritz Wotruba

White Pine 
$250 to $499
Tim and Jenifer Adamovich

Mary E. Ahern

Marcie Ahmann

Ann Marie’s Fine Coffee & Tea

Wayne Auer

Pam Berdal

Big Stone Golf Course

Douglas and Kathleen Cassidy

David Christensen and 
 Sharon Krause

John and Nina Clark

Scott Crawford

Dairymen’s, Inc.

Eilene Dybvad

Anita Emerson

Dick and Sally Fitzpatrick

Dr. Race and Lynne Foster

Susan Fox

William Garvin

Rick and Lori Goff

Laura Gray

Phillip and Marcia Grear

William and Sandra Hayes

Heart II Bar & Grill

Don and Paula Hendrickson

Houlihan Law Firm

Howling Dog Saloon, Inc.

Calvin and Sarah Johnson

Gina Kasper

Lee Kelly

Kirkland & Ellis Foundation

Ronald and Mari-Ann Klisanac

John and Karen Kocovsky

Kortendick Hardware, Inc.

Jeffrey and Margaret Kresch

Larry Krull

Timothy Lerch

John L. and Karen E. Lewis

Gerald and Julie Litvinoff

Lucy Lorenz

Manitowish Waters 
	 Community Church

Allan and Mary Manteuffel

Terry Mantor

Jeanne and Louis Milewski

Scott and Phyllis Miller

Mike and Roxanne Molitor

Moondeer and Friends Gallery

Lori Murphy

Dean and Margie Musbach

Chip and Shari Nimsgern

Norwood Pines Supper Club

Peggy O’Connell and  
	 Erik Johnson

Susan and Nick Ohlsson

Thomas and Barbara Olson

Patrick K. and  
	 Patricia F. Pergolski Family

Cheryl and Ross Pettit

John and Deanna Pierpont

Doug and Becky Pinney

Plum Lake Lions Club

Maryann Pomroy

Elizabeth Purtell

James and Cynthia Quigley

The Reverend William Radant

Thomas and Joanne Ramey

David and Rebecca Rathkamp

Kathy and Andy Regenfuss

St. Germain Women’s  
	 Service Club

Genevieve Salvinski

Daniel and Karen Sauer

Steven and Pamela Scheible

William J. & Barbara A. Schmidt  
	 Family Foundation, Inc.

Bruce and Janine Smith

Gerald and Pamela Smith

Sally Smith

Society Insurance

Jane Somers

Barbara Spears-Ehler

Christi Stellingworth

Edward and Barbara Stuppy

Lynda Tamplin

Jack R. and Janet F. Tenge

Thirsty Whale of Minocqua, Inc.

Laura Thornburg

James and Carla Tiefenthaler

Walter and Katherine Toben

Lynn and Cynthia Trapp

Tom and Carol Vandenbusch

Nancy R. Ver Kuilen

Gary and Karen Walbruck

Bruce and Susan Welz

Becky Westover

Terry and Noma Wright

Young’s Golf,  
	 Recreation and Dining

Patricia J. Zach

White Cedar
$150 to $249
M. Jean Allen

Kenneth and Royce Angus

Pamela Anthony

Gil and Kate Arias

Bad Bones BBQ

Dr. George and Kim Beiser

Joseph Benbenek

Richard Bergman

Daniel and Nancy Bloch

Thomas Brophy

Pamela Caldwell

Tom Cote and Kristen  
	 Klabacha-Cote

John and Beverly Damos

Paul and Jacqueline Duerst

Thomas and Martha Dwyer

Keith and Peg Dyre

Eagle River Golf Course

EAU Holdings

Ronald and Jane Ellett

Energizer Holdings

Travis Feller

Stuart L. and Kathleen A. Foltz

Richard and Nancy Fossen

Edward Gacke

Dan and Joyce Gavronski

Thomas and Carol Gelwicks

David and Velma Geraldson

Susie and Rick Godfrey

James T. and Karen A. Grace

Bernadine Grundy

John and Joan Horan

Daniel and Susan Horton

Wendy K. and Todd R. Hunter

Linda Hutchinson

JJ’s Acres

Mark and Tobi Johannsen

James and  
	 Katherine Kavemeier

Bryan Koeppl

Ladies of the Lakes Quilt Guild

Carolyn and Dan Langowski

Albert and Bettie Luke

Kathleen Mader

Manitowish Waters 
	 Women’s Service League

Michael McGill, MD and  
	 Kelly McGill

Larry and Jewel Meyers

James R. Miller

Wayne Morris

Gerald and Linda Mroczkowski

Dr. James and Diane Mullen

Judi and Lindsey Nelson

Perry and Carol Nordness

Tom and Susan Paulson

Carrie Petersen

PJ’s Up North LLC

Debra L. Preuhs

Robert Prosser

Jessica Pyrek

Jeffrey and Marlyce Randall

Valerie Reinholz

Patty Richardson

Matthew and Rosanne Ryan

Sam’s Rental

Soldiers on Sleds

Webb and Georgie Southwick

State Farm Insurance  
	 Companies - Craig 
	 Farrell Agency

Karen Stewart

Jennifer and Tony Sweeney

Nancy Taylor

Barbara Todd

Jeffrey and Jillayne Waite

June M. Westphal

Whirlwind Cleaning Service

Clarice Yenor

Aspen
$100 to $149
Janet Alesauskas

Jeff and Sandy Anderson

Carne Andrews

Geoffrey and Elodie Bacci

Larry and Virginia Baker

Tom and Laurie Baker

Willa Jane Bals

Alvin Barden

Beacons of Minocqua

Dick and Pat Bechtel

Barbara Been

Peter and Peggy Billing

William and Marie Bitters

Dennis and Jessica Bland

Blue Bayou Inn, LTD

Jeff and Terri Boh

Greg and Audrey Bohn

Kathi Bolger Gilman

Michael and Sandra Bolger

Judith Bornslaeger

Cheryl Bowen

Mary Bowlus

Terrence and Susan Boyle

Dennis and Julie Breitrick

Christine Bremer Muggli and  
	 Paul Muggli

Alec Brindle

Mary and Terry Briscoe

Judith and Elden Brown

Nancy Brown

David Brozek

Jami Brussat

Helen Bryner

Robert and Bonnie Butzer

Gary and Phyllis Case

Dennis and  
	 Karen Christopherson

Joyce Clem

Mary Colasacco

Robert and Nancy Cooper

Robert and Sally Cote

Steven and Lynda Cote

Susan Crall

John and Linda Crone

Bonnie Dana

John and Randi Danner

Judith Day

Constance Deer

Natalie and Chad DeLeasky

Reginald and Susan Delwiche

Anne Derber

Marlene Desris

The Reverend Aaron Devett

Charlene DeWald

Glennon and Diane Doering

Maxine Drager

Dave and Mary Duellman

Linda Eckert

Claire Friedl Boles

Philip Fry

Sharon Gabinski

Beverly and Richard Gieringer

Sam and Sandra Gildseth

William and Diane Gitzlaff

Sandy Grambow, RN, BSN

Jack Grasso

Dennis and Bonnie Grimm

Linda Gullikson

James and Patrice Gurtner

Paul Hagen

Erik and Jessie Halverson

Sherry Hansen-Kusay

Andrew and Susanna Harris

Hazelhurst Lions Club

Fred and Carol Heim

Joan Hill

Karen and Michael Hradisky

Kathryn Huber

Andrew and Anne Inman

Robert and Peggy Jaskolski

Kathy Jerry

Jacqualine Johnson and  
	 Felix Torres

Loretta Johnson

Larry and Joanne Jones

Julie Kay’s Kitchen

Karen Karow

Pamela Kelk

Susan and Raymond Kline

Laura Koch

John and Nancy Koeller

Ramona Kubica

Elizabeth and Stephen Laham

Lawrence and Tyler, S.C.

Robert and Brenda Loula

Lloyd Luedtke

Tracey Lust

Will and Barb Maines

Jeffrey and Leann Malison

Anthony and Piper Manatt

Michelle Mathieu

Tom and Kirstin McCallum

Mary and James McCann

Cathy McMahon

William and Patricia Melby

Christine Mertes

Dolores Michalak

Ann Milne-Bablitch

Mark and Jamelle Milne

Bettie Mitchell

Janet Morris

Sally Murwin

Kristin Nelson

Larry Nemec

Julie Nickelsen

A. Nimz

Mary Nowakowski

Kathy O’Dwyer

Mary Jo Oberpriller

Gregory and Bridget Pawell

Frederick and  
	 Marilyn Polaniecki

Charles and Susan Pollack

Ralph and Pam Pound

Carol and James Pozniak

Paul P. and Robin Pyrcik

Janine Pyrek

Charles and Carol Rebek

Beverly and George Reuter

Julie Rey

Richard and Kay Rhyner

Kenneth and Janice Rivera

Ruth Rosenow

Catherine and Warner Russell

Margarita Sanchez

Sayner-St. Germain Fish and  
	 Wildlife Club

Edward and Ellen Schaub

Lois and Charles Schlueter

Walter Schmuhl

Marlene Schroedel

Lee P. Schultz

Cynthia and Robert Schulz

William and Mary Schwartz

Gary Scott

Scott and Jennifer Sevenich

Kenneth and Mary Lou Shepski

John and Kathryn Sitkiewitz

Carolyn Smith

Randy and Jan Smith

Daniel and Tracy Sosnoski

JoAnne and James Spencer

Marjorie Spiering

James and Kathleen Sprester

Terri Stangel

Douglas and Susan Steele

Joanne and Richard Strucel

Pam Sydow

Richard and Karen Teske

Mark and Karmen Tornow

Jon and Carolynn Treu

David Voeltz

David Wagner

Walgreens - Woodruff

Wayne and Sue Wegner

Lisa and Bradley Werger

Peter and Beth Wetzler

Kathleen Wieck

Mindy Winter

Robert and Sandra Winter

Brad and Jody Wipperfurth

Beverly and Ken Wnuk

Jo-Lin Yang

Ronald and Glennes Youngbauer

Donald Zander

“I give because we 
have a responsibility 
to make sure our 
hospital is always here 
for our community.”

–  G A M I  M I L L E R

“I give because the 
community needs 
this hospital.”

–  V A L E R I E  J O H N S O N

“I give because 
I care about my 
community.”

–  SARAH JOHNSON
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The Minocqua Dragon Boat Festival is a celebration of 
teamwork, camaraderie and spirited competition. Competitors 
ply their paddles, striving to be the fastest team as they race 
across Lake Minocqua at Torpy Park. Hundreds of spectators 
cheer them on and enjoy local vendors and other entertainment 
on dry land. This fun, free, family event has entertained 
thousands since it started in 2016. Since then, over 152 
teams from 13 U.S. states and Canada have paddled. 

The excitement and energy of this event also have an immense 
impact on the health and wellness of our community. The 
Minocqua Dragon Boat Festival has raised over $1.3 million to 
benefit state-of-the-art hospital equipment, oncology services, 
hospice patient care, the Aspirus Tick-Borne Illness Center and 
Autism Services. Funds raised at our 2024 event will be used to 
purchase a new CT scanner for Aspirus Eagle River Hospital and 
advanced technology for both HYMC and Eagle River CT Scanners.

Thank you for your generous support of the 8th Annual Dragon 
Boat Festival benefiting the Howard Young 
Foundation and Northwoods healthcare.

COMMUNITY  
EVENTS

A N N U A L

MONDAY JUNE 3RD AND  
TUESDAY JUNE 4TH, 2024

Lakeland Star Golf Outing
The annual Lakeland STAR Golf Outing 
held at North Fork Fin & Filet restaurant 
and Minocqua Country Club benefits 
Autism Services and the students 
of Lakeland STAR School/Academy 
and Rising STAR Transition Center.
For more information visit 
lakelandstar.org.

THURSDAY, JUNE 20TH, 2024

Let’s Tee Off Against 
Breast Cancer  
A vibrant, women-only golf event 
at Trout Lake Golf Club raises 
funds for “We Care” care package 
totes for first time breast cancer 
patients across the Northwoods. 
Visit troutlakegolf.com/
letsteeoff to learn more.

SATURDAY, JUNE 29TH, 2024

Lakeland Pantry Bear 
Cupboard Run
Get ready for the 15th Annual 
Bear Cupboard Run on the scenic 
Bearskin Trail! This fun event 
benefits the Lakeland Pantry. 
Learn more at lakelandpantry.com.

SATURDAY, JULY 20TH, 2024

Seasons of Life 
Gardenfest
Garden tours, photo opportunities, 
Lakeland Gardeners plant sale, ice 
cream social, educational booth on 
bees, live music, raffles and more 
await you at this event to benefit 
the Seasons of Life Gardens.
Learn more at  
lakelandgardeners.org.

SATURDAY, AUGUST 17TH, 2024

Minocqua Dragon  
Boat Festival 
Feel the energy of the 8th Annual 
2024 Minocqua Dragon Boat 
Festival! Enjoy camaraderie, fun, 
and thrilling races to benefit 
the work of the Howard Young 
Foundation. Register or volunteer 
at minocquadragonboat.com.

TUESDAY, AUGUST 27TH , 2024

Call Me  
Old–Fashioned
A relaxed and casual evening 
of raffles, appetizers, speakers, 
music and more to benefit 
24/7 patient care at Seasons 
of Life Hospice House.

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 5TH, 2024

Wine, Women  
and Winter
Celebrate the holiday season 
while benefiting Lakeland Pantry. 
Wine tasting, holiday demos, 
festive holiday appetizers and gift 
raffles. You won’t want to miss it!

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 10TH,  2024

Bonhomie Club  
Recognition Dinner
This dinner is all about you, 
the donors that allow us to 
continue advancing healthcare 
in the Northwoods. Qualifying 
2023 donors are invited to an 
exclusive event to celebrate 
your contributions to our 
hospitals and/or Seasons of Life 
Hospice with hors d’oeuvres and 
an update on Howard Young 
Foundation activities. To be 
a part of the Bonhomie Club 
in 2024, donate $100 or more 
before the end of this year.

Thank you to all who sponsor, volunteer, participate in or donate to one or more of these community events.

Sign up today to pledge, 
volunteer or paddle. 
More information at 
minocquadragonboat.com. 

Be part of the fun!
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We appreciate the past 40 years of support from the 
Howard Young Foundation’s dedicated donors. Your 
steadfast commitment has transformed countless lives, 
laying the groundwork for a brighter future. Thank 
you for your enduring partnership and the profound 
difference you’ve made as building healthy, thriving 
communities is not something we can do alone.”

–  T E R I  T H E I L E R
President, North Wisconsin Region, Aspirus Health

CALL
Our office at  

715-439-4005

MAIL
Howard Young Foundation 

P.O. Box 10
Minocqua, WI 54548

ONLINE
Visit our website at

howardyoungfoundation.org

PLANNED GIVING
when you include us in  
your estate planning.  

(Talk to your tax advisor.)

STOCK
donations are a  
tax-smart way 

to give. (Call for 
instructions.)

The Howard Young Foundation does not provide financial or tax advice and encourages 
donors interested in advanced planning to speak with their CPA and/or tax advisor.

This publication is brought to you by the Howard Young Foundation,  
serving our community since 1984. To make a donation:

P.O. Box 10, Minocqua, WI 54548

Howard Young 
Foundation


